
 

 
 
 

 
Dear NUCA of the Carolinas Members, 
 
As I write this final letter as President, I find myself reflecting on the incredi-
ble journey we’ve shared over the past two years. Serving as President of this 
organization has been one of the greatest honors of my professional career. It is 

with a deep sense of gratitude and pride that I look back on the milestones we’ve achieved together. 
Among our accomplishments, I’m especially proud of how we’ve strengthened our chapter through enhanced 
safety and risk management programs, as well as our continued advocacy efforts. The remarkable participa-
tion in our events speaks volumes about the dedication of our members—not only to improving our industry 
but also to supporting one another along the way. 
 
One of our most significant achievements this past year has been the tremendous growth of our chapter. 
We’ve welcomed many new members, and today, the Carolina Chapter stands as the largest chapter in NU-
CA. This is a direct reflection of the hard work, commitment, and leadership each of you brings to our organi-
zation. 
 
As I pass the torch to Roger Richards, I do so with full confidence in the future of NUCA of the Carolinas. 
Roger is well-prepared to lead and continue the important work we’ve begun. I encourage each of you to re-
main actively involved and supportive as the chapter enters this exciting new chapter. While I may be step-
ping down as President, I look forward to remaining engaged and supporting our mission in every way I can. 
 
Looking ahead, we’re thrilled to host the 2025 Fall Conference at the historic Grove Park Inn in Asheville, 
NC, from October 9–11. This promises to be an exciting event filled with opportunities for networking, pro-
fessional development, and relaxation in one of the most beautiful settings in North Carolina. It’s truly an 
event you won’t want to miss, and I look forward to seeing everyone there in just a few weeks. 
 
Before I close, I want to take a moment to express my heartfelt thanks to Linda. Her unwavering dedication, 
hard work, and constant support have been invaluable. I can say with complete honesty that I could not have 
done this without her. Thank you, Linda, for everything you bring to our chapter and for being such a vital 
part of our success. 
 
With appreciation and best wishes, 

 
Mike Hewitt 
President, NUCA of the Carolinas 
 

 

 

 

 

 
We Dig the Carolinas! 

PRESIDENTS REPORT—September, 2025 



          2025 Officers and Board of Directors 

EXECUTIVE BOARD 

Mike Hewitt  Garney Construction   President 

Roger Richards Sanders Utility Construction  Vice President 

Dennis Holloway Ansco & Associates   Secretary/Treasurer 

Scott Little  State Utility Contractors   Past President  

 
 

     BOARD OF DIRECTORS     

Justus Everett  ABE Utilities    Bobbie Raynor       Park Construction of NC 

John Barringer B.R.S., Inc.    Glenn Foley        Gregory Poole Equipment 

Brian Wilkerson JF Wilkerson Contracting  Tim Hogan        JF Wilkerson Contracting 

Brett Sondergard    United Rentals Trench Safety Mike Evans        Palmetto Rock 

Tim Haechten  Foremost Pipeline   Sid Carpenter         Carolina Grading & Utilities 

Joe Williams  Concrete Pipe & Precast  Brian Dillenback    James River Equipment 

Jarrod Williamson Holland Pump    Patrick Seay        Xylem, Inc. 

Freddie Young  Sanders Utility Construction  Greg Maready        Zurich of North America 

John Knighten       United Rentals Trench Safety Madison Stanford Young Construction Co. 

        Jason Hill         TA Loving Company 

                

            EX OFFICIO’S 

Kevin Cripps—Gen3 Energy Solutions—NUCA National 

   Paul Hunter—TA Loving Company—Government Relations 
 

 

 

                   2025 

President 
Mike Hewitt—Garney Construction 

 

Immediate Past President 
Scott Little—State Utility Contractors 
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AUSTIN HYATT—Director Surety 

404-805-8524  

Austin.hyatt@wtwco.com  -  www.wtwco.com 

Surety Bonding 

MATT BUSTAMANTE—PRESIDENT 

919-897-3152 

matt@buscocontractors.com 

Water, Sewer, Storm Drain, Pump Stations, Waste Water Treatment Plants, 

Jack & Bore, Directional Drilling 

MEMBERSHIP CATAGORIES 
CONTRACTOR MEMBER 

Any person, firm, or corporation engaged in excavation, site preparation, earth moving or the construction and/or rehabili-

tation of utility systems including, but not limited to, storm sewers, sanitary sewers and drainage systems, water lines, ca-

bles (underground communication and electric), ducts, conduits, gas lines, tunneling, boring, trenchless construction,  

treatment systems, pump stations and other utility construction and appurtenances thereof. 

SPECIALTY CONTRACTOR MEMBER 

Any person, firm, or corporation that employs labor on the job site, but does not bid or perform any utility construction or excavation 

work.  

ASSOCIATE MEMBER 

Any person, firm, or corporation involved in the excavation or utility construction industry as a supplier of equipment, ma-

terials, or services to contractors.  

INSTITUTIONAL MEMBER 

Any school or governmental entity (local, state or federal) involved in the utility construction and/or excavation industry.  

JUSTIN ALLEN—President/CEO 
919-736-2335/919-920-74438   

justin@allengrading.com  -  www.allengrading.com 

Excavation, Site Development, Roadwy/Highway/Bridge Construction, Sewer & Water 

Trenchless Installation/Rehabilitation 

 





 

 

 

LAST CALL FOR FALL CONFERENCE REGISTRATIONS 

OCTOBER 9-11, 2025 

OMNI GROVE PARK INN, ASHEVILLE, N.C. 
ROOM BLOCK—FULL 

EXHIBITOR TABLES—FULL 

GOLF—FULL 

 

Registration—www.nucacarolinas.org or contact Linda at lgoslee@nucacarolinas.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE 

SAFETY AND RISK MANAGEMENT MEETING 

November 4, 2025 

T.A. Loving Company 

400 Patetown Road, Goldsboro, NC 
 

Topic of Discussion 

Mental Health in the Workforce and 

Suicide Prevention 
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Educational Foundation Donations 

If you would like to donate to our Educational Foundation, please make checks 

out to NCUCA Educational Foundation and mail to: 

NUCA of the Carolinas 

P.O. Box 10519 

 Wilmington, N.C.  28404 
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Hope you all are enjoying this beautiful weather. I would like to take a few minutes and 

thank everyone for coming out to our August Safety and Risk Management meeting in 

Charlotte. We had a great meeting full of very useful information. Thank you to all who 

presented.  Special thanks to our keynote speaker Wesley Waters with ITYS Consulting for 

his presentation on Fleet Management Safety and Compliance. Very informative, I think 

everyone was able to get some helpful information to take back to their respective com-

panies.  

Later this month we are excited to announce that NUCA and SC OSHA will be formally 

signing our Alliance Agreement. This Alliance Agreement solidifies our support and collab-

oration between two great organizations to help keep our workers safe.  I would like to 

thank Kenyarda Edwards and all the folks at SC OSHA who helped get this done. Our offi-

cial signing will be September 30th in Columbia SC at 11:00am. We are excited!  

Our next meeting will be Nov. 4th at the office of T.A Loving. It has been a while since our 

committee met at this location, but we are looking forward to being back. This year marks 

the 100th year of business for T.A. Loving, we are excited to help celebrate this great mile-

stone.  

We will be shifting gears a little and moving from fleet management to a panel discussion 

on mental health. A topic that has a large impact on our industry. While the holidays are 

packed with fun and cheer, it can be a very difficult time for others. Sonya Bohmann with 

Construction Industry Alliance for Suicide Prevention will be just one of the panel quests. 

We look forward to seeing you all there.  

 

 

Thanks and Stay Safe,  

Jason Walker / NUCA S&RM Chairman  

 

 

Chairmans Message 
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Well, fall is finally upon us! And not a moment too soon. I am looking forward to the cooler temps, the 
changing leaves and all the exciting things coming around the corner for NC 811! 
But first the numbers. We are running at 10% volume increase over last year at this time. Around 80% of 
those tickets are electronic but we are starting to see busier days with longer hold times for those other 
20%. Yet another reason to use our various tools to do tickets online! Meanwhile we are hoping that the 
new law change coming October 1 will help reduce some of the update tickets with the move to 28 calen-
dar day ticket life from 15 working days.  
 
At NC 811 we don’t do anything halfway. Not content to just roll the new law out on October 1, we will be 
also launching Center Logix: the software to replace our ticket taking program. What this means for exca-
vators is multiple things.  
 
First we will be migrating RTE users to Center Logix users during the month. Second we will be changing 
how tools like Single Address Ticket (SAT) and update lite are directed: sending them through the Dig Logix 
portal. Third, there are new tools in the system that include electronic white lining, LLM report generation 
and “look over my shoulder” technology that can allow a caller to receive a link to see the map the CSR is 
looking at in cases where the area is not clear. This verification technique won’t be used all the time but 
can be an additional way to improve communication.  
 
The same can be said for attachments which can be much more easily  
made and viewed in the new system.  
 
It’s a lot to take in and our team is training, educating and conducting final testing to insure a smooth tran-
sition. Your patience during the transition is also greatly appreciated!  
 
The CGA DIRT report for 2024 is out and I encourage folks to check it out and share with your employees. 
If nothing else it should spark a good dialog. The outcome shows that not much has changed: when exca-
vation work increases, so do damages. Also, late locates continue to contribute to process challenges. You 
can read all about it here: 2024 DIRT Report.  
 
I look forward to seeing many of you at the NUCA Carolina’s fall meeting in Grove Park! In the meantime 
GO “whichever football team you are rooting for”, stay safe and stay patient! 
 

Louis Panzer  
Executive Director  
North Carolina 811 
336-707-1736 
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Advertising Rates  

Half Page   $350.00 (6 issues)  $  75.00 (single issue) 

Quarter Page  $200.00 (6 issues)  $  50.00 (single issue) 

Contact Linda Goslee  -  lgoslee@nucacarolinas.org 
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Congress Returns For Appropriations Action 
Lawmakers returned to Washington this week after their month-long recess with a looming Sept. 30 dead-
line to fund the federal government or face a shutdown. Both the House and Senate have 14 legislative days 
to reach an agreement on a stopgap continuing resolution. However, with the Trump Administration's cut-
backs in several sectors running into Democratic opposition, final spending agreements are not expected to 
be reached until the end of the year, at the earliest--and some lawmakers are already proposing a full-year 
continuing resolution (CR). The EPA's SRF funding remains in FY2026 legislation at about 20% lower than 
FY2025, but NUCA is pushing hard for it to be restored to at least full FY2025 numbers. NUCA and our indus-
try allies continue to press Congress on the importance of increasing SRF appropriations, which have re-
mained flat for several years. 
 
 
Congress Returns To Begin Work on Surface Transportation, SRF Reauthorization  
As Congress reconvenes in early September 2025 after the traditional August recess, lawmakers face a 
packed fall agenda dominated by fiscal deadlines and infrastructure priorities. Beyond FY2026 funding, the 
fall Congressional session is expected to spotlight surface transportation reauthorization. The Infrastructure 
Investment and Jobs Act (IIJA) passed in 2021, authorizing $550 billion for highways, transit, and rail through 
FY2026, nears expiration next September 30, 2026, but groundwork should begin this month.  
 
House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee hearings this fall will emphasize streamlining permitting, 
bolstering Highway Trust Fund solvency amid a projected $150 billion shortfall, and prioritizing safety and 
resilience. Water infrastructure looms large too, with potential reauthorization of the State Revolving Funds 
(SRFs). The Clean Water SRF and Drinking Water SRF, bolstered by IIJA's $50 billion infusion, are the life-
blood of the American utility construction industry.  
 
 
Landmark FAR Updates Announced By White House 
The federal government's Office of Federal Procurement Policy (OFPP) announced Aug. 15 several major up-
dates to the Federal Acquisition Regulation (FAR) within its "Revolutionary FAR Overhaul" (RFO) program 
instituted by the Trump Administration.  
 
This FAR overhaul--the most significant in 40 years--allows agencies to immediately remove non-critical re-
quirements of those not grounded in statute or executive order and deemed to have minimal impact on 
contract performance. The OFPP also stated that agencies may “immediately begin eliminating one-third of 
requirements from their future contracts that are not required by statute or executive orders and have little 
to do with contract outcomes,” and directed agencies to use government-wide contracts for common com-
mercial products and services.  The RFO initiative significantly reduces regulatory complexity and opens fed-
eral contracting to innovative small businesses and new entrants. New and seasoned federal contractors 
should become familiar with the revised FAR structure and prepare for ongoing changes. 

 
 

Industry News and Advocacy 
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Association News 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________  
 

Update Your Listing For The NUCA Buyers Guide By Oct. 31  
All NUCA Members who have categories on their profile are listed in the Online NUCA Member Directory. 
Associate Members are also listed in the NUCA Buyers Guide issue of Utility Contractor. To ensure that your 
listing is up to date for the November/December issue, please log into your NUCA Member Dashboard by 
visiting my.nuca.com on or before October 31, 2025. For questions about logging in or your membership 
benefits, please contact Lauren Hensley at lauren@nuca.com. Members without categories selected may 
not be included in both the Buyer's Guide and the nuca.com online directory, so make sure your organiza-
tions information is up-to-date--don't miss out on potential business referrals! 
 
Calling All Expert Equipment Operators To The Utility Expo 
Have you heard? NUCA is bringing the National Equipment Operators Championships to The Utility Expo in 
Louisville, Kentucky, October 7-9, 2025. Test your skills on excavators and backhoes while completing corn 
hole, soccer, and golf challenges! Stay tuned for more details on how to sign up to compete. With more than 
21,000 attendees and 1.5 million square feet of products and services, The Utility Expo 2025 is once again 
the #1 trade show for utility construction professionals. NUCA will be in booth EH2113. All operators com-
peting in the National Equipment Operators Championship must register for The Utility Expo. Use promo 
code NUCA to save 20% on your registration. Go to www.theutilityexpo.com/attend-the-show/registration
-and-pricing. 
 
NUCA Choice: Our Industry's Choice For Commercial Insurance Coverage  
NUCA Choice delivers to NUCA members commercial insurance options for auto, crime, property, general 
liability, marine, surety, umbrella and workers' compensation. NUCA Choice is offered in partnership with 
FCCI Insurance Group and is offered to all NUCA members where FCCI writes business. Members can also 
consult with FCCI's local risk control team and use the FCCI Risk Solutions Network, a cloud-based platform 
to help participants stay compliant, manage risks and educate employees to build a safer workforce. To find 
out more about NUCA Choice and how it can help your bottom line in 2025, go to NUCAChoice.com to find a 
FCCI agent in your area. 
 
Why NUCA Members Should Rethink Their 401(k) Strategy 
Managing a 401(k) plan often creates more work than it should especially for NUCA members already 
stretched thin. That’s why NUCA has now partnered with Voya, AMP Administrator, and Greenline Wealth 
Management to create the Voyager 401(k) Pooled Employer Plan (PEP), built specifically for utility contrac-
tors and their employees.  
 
Voyager simplifies plan administration by pooling multiple NUCA companies into a single structure unlocking 
access to economies of scale and service. Voya’s platform provides investment tools and financial wellness 
resources to help workers stay on track for retirement. Greenline also conducts a no-cost benchmarking re-
view for NUCA members to identify savings and help reduce fiduciary liability through full outsourcing. 
Whether you're offering a plan today or considering one for the first time, Voyager offers a compliant, cost-
effective solution designed around your construction business. Schedule your free plan review today by call-
ing 561-405-6609 (option 7), or email info@greenlinewm.com. 
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ORDER FORM 
 POLO’S, T-SHIRTS & HOODIES 

FILL OUT AND EMAIL TO LGOSLEE@NUCACAROLINAS.ORG 

 Name __________________________________________________________ 

 Ship to Address___________________________________________________ 

 Email/Phone Number _____________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                       Credit Card Information 

 ________________________________________ 

 Name on Card (Please Print)                   Company Name (If Applicable) 

 _______________________________________________________________________________ 

 Card Number     Expiration Date   CVV Code 

 ___________________________________________________________________________ 

 Billing Address for Credit Card—Address, State, and Zip Code    

                                                A 4% Processing Fee will be added to all credit card payments 

POLO GOLF SHIRT—CIRCLE COLOR AND SIZE 

  NAVY   M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 

  RED   M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 

  LIGHT BLUE  M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 

  T-SHIRT  M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 

  Hoodie  M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 

POLO/GOLF SHIRTS—$45.00/EACH                T-SHIRTS—$20.00/EACH                 HOODIES—$40.00/EACH 

                                   Plus Shipping Costs 
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